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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 10th June 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), David Smith, Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd, 
Brian Parkinson, Sally Downing, County Councillor Clare Wood (part meeting) and 13 members of 
the public. The Clerk was Louise Pink.  
Planning Applications for consideration 
16/00951/HOUSE 4 Mill Lane Avenue, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of part two storey/part single storey extension to side elevation following demolition of 
attached outbuilding. No Objection. 
 
Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals – None 
Public Planning Meeting – Pecketts Yard, East End, Sheriff Hutton 
Monday 18th July at 7.00pm – Main Hall, Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton 
This meeting will discuss planning application 16/00965/MFUL – Pecketts Yard, East End, Sheriff 
Hutton. Daniel Gath Homes - Erection of 1 no 5 bed dwelling, 6 no 4 bed dwellings, 1 no 3 bed 
dwelling and 4 no 2 bed dwellings with associated garaging, parking, amenity areas and landscaping. 
 
Representatives from Daniel Gath Homes will be attending the first part of the meeting to provide a 
presentation on the proposed plans and to answer questions. If you would like to submit a question 
that will be put to the developer during the meeting please submit it either via the box within the Post 
Office or via email to the Clerk at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com. The box in the post office 
will be in situ for 1 week only – from Monday 4th – Sunday 10th July. Please note only questions 
previously submitted will be answered at the meeting. 
 
Village Green Track Maintenance/Repair 
The Parish Council plan to carry out its annual village walkabout on Wednesday 10th August. During 
this walkabout the Parish Council will be carrying out a site visit to view the track around the Village 
Green to assess what maintenance/repair work is required. 
 
Solar Farm Planting Update 
Sadly due to present ground conditions not all of the planned planting at the Solar Farm has been 
carried out within this planting season. Ryedale District Council has now received written confirmation 
from Lightsource that the remaining planting will be carried out in October/November 2016 and the 
seeding in August/September 2016. This will be carried out as per an approved planting plan which 
has been agreed by the RDC Tree & Landscape Officer. 
 
Change of Clerk Correspondence Details 
Please note the new correspondence details for the Clerk as shown below:- 
Louise Pink – 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW. (01904) 272079. 
 
Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8th July 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. 
YO32 9YW. 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
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Affordable Housing in Sheriff Hutton  
Residents in Sheriff Hutton had the chance to air their views about an affordable housing proposal in 
the village last month at an Open Event held in the Village Hall.  
A public consultation open day on the issue was held at the Village Hall in Sheriff Hutton on Tuesday 
24 May from 1pm to 7pm. An opportunity was also given to the Parish Council to view the plans an 
hour before the actual event started and several councillors attended.  
The proposal is to build 12 two and three bedroom affordable properties at the end of Mill Lane, some 
for rent and some for shared ownership. Priority would be given to local people with a connection to 
Sheriff Hutton parish.  
Over 80 people came to the event to view the plans with 39 choosing to comment on the proposal. 37 
people thought the site was suitable for the development with the same number also supporting an 
affordable housing development in the village. Many people said that this type of affordable scheme 
for local people was just what the village needed.  
York Housing Association will now look to submit a planning application towards the end of June and 
if permission is granted, then the development could commence at the beginning of 2017.  
Colin Huby  
Rural Housing Enabler  
Ryedale District Council 

 
Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists July 2016  
The recent cold spell meant that not all the orchids were in bloom at Wharram Quarry but it was still a 
fascinating visit to this rich chalk grassland site. Common spotted, pyramidal and bee orchids are on 
site here as well as a wealth of other wild flowers providing food and habitat for many species of 
butterfly. The group were particularly pleased to spot a Dingy Skipper as these are one of the less 
sighted species there. 
Our next meeting will be on Saturday 2nd July, when we will be visiting Jeffry Bog. Please meet at the 
Highway Pub car park at 10am. This trip will be a return visit; we visited here about 4 years ago and 
found it to be rich in wild flowers and butterflies. This is another Yorkshire Wildlife Trust reserve at 
Kirkham Gorge, near Westow. This site is another remote one with no amenities and the walk might 
go over into the afternoon, so bringing something to eat and drink is advised. 
We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone 
wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with 
either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 

 
Gardening Club 
NB:  SUNDAY 3RD July  
2-5PM 
By kind permission of Ros Harwood and Lucy Coutts, Open Garden at Games Hope, Foston, YO60 
7QG. Sunday July 3rd, 2pm to 5pm.  Formal garden, woodland, kitchen garden, paddock and 
orchard. Plant stall, cake stall, tombola and swing band.  Entrance fee (includes tea and homemade 
cake), adults £3.50 children £1. In support of the gardening club. Open to everyone, so come along 
and enjoy yourself. 
Also this month an evening visit to Manor Farm, Thixendale on Wednesday 20th.  Meet at the village 
hall at 6.45pm for a 7.30pm arrival.  A real plants person’s garden, full of interesting ideas.   
The day trip to Lincolnshire on June 11th was well attended to two different gardens. 
In the News this month is the schedule for the show on Saturday August 13th.  Please take it out and 
keep it for entry on the day. 

 
Friends of the Village Hall  
Bulmer Choir in Concert 
We made £386 at what proved to be a very successful evening, with many people commenting on 
how much they had enjoyed the Choir’s excellent performance. A very big thank you to the Choir and 
to everyone who helped with this event – lighting, raffle, door, nibbles and in the kitchen!  
 

The next Friends meeting will be on Tuesday July 12th 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New 
Friends are always welcome. Contact Margaret Fisher 878314 



Sheriff Hutton History Group  
ARCHIVE OPEN EVENING 31st May: a big thank you for everyone who supported the evening, it 
wasn't just the archive that was open for viewing but an opportunity for snapshot presentations, this 
month by John Hendry, Hugh Ainsley and a slide show of old Sheriff by John and Ben Williamson... 
what a great evening, a real trip down memory lane with another outflow of information that was 
quickly jotted down! John talked about our Mrs Batty and her dream of the Railway coming to Sheriff 
(yes we are still on her trail) and the old agricultural way of life. Hugh's research into Tom Spence a 
native of the village born in 1896, who joined the Navy and sadly died at the first Battle of the 
Falklands in 1914, was very interesting. For some unknown reason Tom Spence is not listed on the 
memorial to our village heroes. John and Ben Williamson had put together a brilliant slide show of 
Sheriff and this is where the discussion and memories flowed....well done to everyone for a splendid 
evening. 
   
Our next Open Evening is July 26th 7.30pm, why not join us? Who knows what we will be discussing, 
but your contribution to life in Sheriff past and present will be very welcome. John Hendry will be back 
on the Batty Trail with some interesting developments. We will also have on display the 1841 - 1901 
Census, the SH Ancestry registration 1939 for you to browse plus John and Ben’s slideshow. The 
archive store will be open so if you have some photographs/documents to donate but want to keep 
the originals we can scan them. Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments. 
 

Diary Date: Please note a change of date for November, the talk on Richard III Fairs presented by 
Richard Haste will now be on FRIDAY 25th NOVEMBER 7.30pm. Members £2 Visitors £3 with 
refreshments and raffle. 
  
Contact Meg 01347 878136 or Beryl 01347 878363 for information on membership or group 
activities. 

 
Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
Everyone who attended our meeting on the 8th June said how much they had enjoyed just chatting 
with friends over a cup of tea and scones. Nancy Megginson kindly brought a few of her collection of 
purses and told us of the history about each purse. Also Anne Warrington displayed her collection of 
Chinese items she had brought back from her travels .Norma told her story of her trip on a boat to 
South Africa when she was in her twenties. 
Our next meeting in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on the 19th July 7.30pm is a talk by Mrs C Cook about 
Whitby Jet. She will be bringing along some of her jewellery to show us. 
 

Reminder: Would the people who are going on the trip to Easingwold on July 19th meet at the Village 
Hall at 11.45am, transport is by car. 
 

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)  All are Welcome  

 
Village Hall AGM 
The Annual General Meeting of the Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall Trust was held on Tuesday 7 th 
June at 7.30 pm. Apart from the Trustees, one member of the public attended. Following on from the 
formal business of the meeting it was announced by the Chairman that, in line with the reorganisation 
of the Trust currently being implemented, he had received the resignations as Trustees of three long 
standing members of the Trust board, these to take effect immediately. 
The Trustees stepping down are Richard Haste, Terry Johnson and Brian Shepherd, all of whom 
have given decades of service to the village and its Hall, Richard and Terry being the last active 
survivors from the initial formation of the Trust in the mid-1970s and who have thus each given some 
forty years of service on the Trust Board. Brian has been a Trustee, acting as Treasurer and liaison 
point with the Charity Commission for some twenty-five years. 
As Chairman of the Trust, I should like to take this opportunity to publically thank all three for their 
selfless work on behalf of the Village Hall Trust and to express to them the gratitude of the village on 
behalf of which they have laboured long and hard in the provision and maintenance of a venue of 
which we can all be justly proud. 
Ian Read  



We’re all going on a summer holiday …  
Our word holiday comes from the tradition of taking time off work for a Holy Day. In the middle ages, 
religious festivals were a big chance to take some time off and have fun. Now holidays conjure up 
images of sandy beaches, luxurious hotels and warm sunshine. Holidays are something that we look 
forward to each year to see somewhere new, enjoy the sun and have a time of relaxation.  
Hopefully our holidays live up to our expectations. Sometimes when children have squabbled on the 
car journey, the flights are delayed or you arrive back to a pile of post and emails, it can be tempting 
to think that maybe life would be easier without a holiday. 
But taking time out of our routine and familiar surroundings has real benefits. There is the chance to 
spend more time with family and friends, to experience life differently in a new environment and have 
a different rhythm to the day. Getting away and taking a break also helps us to re-charge spiritually. 
During the summer months we have a break from our regular meetings, which hopefully allows us to 
come back refreshed. Jesus also took time out, to go into the desert to reflect and pray, and after His 
death He arranged a picnic on the beach for His friends. If Jesus enjoyed a break then surely so can 
we. And if we make time to pray and enjoy the surroundings God has given to us, then we make our 

holidays holy days as well. 
 
The Queen’s Birthday Party Tea – Thankyou 
We would like to say a big thank you to all the people who came to the village vintage tea party that 
was held to celebrate the Queen's 90th birthday at the church on Sunday 12th June.  It was lovely to 
see so many village people there.  
They were entertained by a dvd of the Queen’s life, music from 1926 onwards, a display of 
photographs of the village supplied by the History Society, chatting and having a wonderfully 
prepared tea of sandwiches and cakes and completed by vintage tea cups and table cloths ! 
We would like to thank the people who gave cakes, scones, sandwiches, Pimms and raffle prizes to 
help make this a memorable occasion.  Many thanks also go to the individuals and businesses which 
sponsored this event. 
It really was a lovely village and community afternoon. 
 
Jill Hodges, Cath Jones, Penny Bean, Laura Oakley, John Oakley, Judi Harper and Neil Hodges. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup 
This week has been Father's Day week during which we visited the park where the children 
pretended they owned a cafe.  We tried our hand at woodwork - the children really enjoyed using real 
tools!  Some very impressive models were made including a tractor, a train, a horse, a plane and a 
racing car.   
We went on a Forest School trip to The Arboretum at Castle Howard and had an amazing day 
exploring the woodland, identifying mini-beasts, wild flowers and trees.   
We held a football match which saw the dads displaying their goal-keeping skills, it was a great 
match and a brilliant way to spend a morning.  No red cards were required! 
A massive thank you to all the parents and grandparents who gave their support.  We really 
appreciate the time they gave up to spend it at playgroup and to those who couldn't make it hopefully 
we'll do it again soon. 
 
We are looking forward to the Scarecrow Trail and Summer Fair on the 26th June where we will be 
running stalls and activities alongside the School PTFA committee. Fundraising is very important to 
keeping Playgroup afloat and we appreciate all the support we get from the villagers. 
 
To find out more about Playgroup please go to our website http://www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org/ 
email shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com or call 07717 799646 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org/
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Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
The poor weather has affected all areas of play at the courts. The teams have had matches cancelled 
due to rain and there has been little opportunity for social tennis. A cold and wet start to the season 
deters those who are thinking of playing tennis to do so. Wimbledon will be in full swing when you 
read this so please remember that the courts are open all year so it’s not too late to join.  Coaching 
can be arranged for new and returning players. 
  
Team Tennis. The teams are halfway through their fixture lists with mixed results. The Hovingham 
Mixed team has continued to improve with 2 wins and close matches, the Ladies team have had their 
matches affected by the weather and are behind with their fixtures, the York Ladies team are in mid 
table and the Men’s team are finding playing in a higher division a challenge. 
  
Social Tennis. The Wednesday morning sessions continue as normal.  
  
Junior Tennis. The Wednesday afternoon junior coaching is running until July 13th. 
  
Junior Competition. This will be held on Friday July 8th at 6.30pm. 
  
Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or telephone 01347878626 
 

Christian Aid 
Last year we collected £517.81 in donations for Christian Aid. This year though, we have excelled 
ourselves in raising £641.05, which will be very much appreciated, I am sure, by communities in 
despair and abject poverty, lack of investment in agriculture, basic infrastructure, education and 
health. Now there is hope of a brighter future, and it is all thanks to your generosity. 
Thanks must go to Andrew and Tracey Cleaton, Andy and Caroline Hunt for the excellent concert for 
Christian Aid. Through donations there, our funds were boosted by a substantial amount, and we 
thoroughly enjoyed ourselves in the process. 
Thank you all again.  
Freda 
 

Thank You 
Mum and I and all the family would like to thank everyone for the cards, messages and support we 
received following Fred’s / Dad’s death. We miss him dearly but are grateful for the care and love we 
have been given since his passing at the end of January this year. 
Sheelagh and Ruth 

 
Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday July 7th 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club 
 

June £25 winners were 17, 41, 55, 75 and 203. 
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 
 

SERVICES IN JULY 
 
Sheriff Hutton 3rd 9.30am Holy Communion  6pm Celtic Eucharist at  Marton 

 10th 10am Morning Worship               

 17
th
 10.30am Benefice Eucharist at Farlington   

 24th 9.30am Holy Communion  6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

 31st 10am Ecumenical at Methodist Church    

      

Farlington 10th 11.15am Shortened Matins   

 17th 10.30am Benefice Eucharist followed by light  
refreshments 

  

 24th 11.15am Holy Communion (BCP) 6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

      

Marton 3rd   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 24th   6pm Celtic Meditative Worship 

      

Stillington 3rd 9.30am Morning Worship    

 10th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 17th 10.30am Benefice Eucharist at Farlington   

 24th 9.30am Holy Communion  6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

 31st 10.30am Songs of Praise   

      

Sutton 3rd  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 10
th
  10.45am Holy Communion   

 17th 8am 
10.30am 

Holy Communion 
Benefice Eucharist at Farlington 

  

 24th 10.45am Holy Communion 6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

 31st 10.45am Holy Communion   

EVENTS 
 
11

th
 Monday 7.30pm: Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall.  

16
th
 Saturday Summer’s Breakfast – 8.30-10.30am at  Old School House no charge but donations welcome. 

Tickets from John Oakley 878754– see below 

    
NOTICES 

 
There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 11th July at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School 
House, Tel: 878754] as soon as possible but by Friday 8th July at the latest.. 
 
Summer’s Breakfast We’ve been looking at this event carefully and as numbers have been falling 
off we wonder if the time has come to call it a day?  We are very happy to continue if there is support 
so if you value a chance to get someone else cook your breakfast please show your support and 
come along.  Space is restricted and so we are operating on a sitting system. First sitting 8.30-9am, 
Second sitting 9.30-10am. Tickets, as usual, from John Oakley – Old School House 878754. I need 
these so I can tell the hens how many eggs to lay! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Methodist Church 
July 10th is a BIG CELEBRATION DAY for all the Methodist Churches in the York area, all the 
churches will be closed and instead everyone is going to the TOGETHER CELEBRATION at the 
BARBICAN CENTRE, YORK. This is the programme planned and it is open to anyone so do come 
and join in the celebration. There is something for all the family, EVERYONE IS WELCOME. 
                                     Schedule for the Day 
From   10.30 a.m.  Arrivals. 
           11.00 a.m. Morning Celebration - Youth Stream - Children’s Stream - Creche. 
           12.15 p.m. Lunch and Fellowship. 
             1.30 p.m. Afternoon Celebration - Youth Stream - Children’s Stream - Creche. 
             2.00 p.m. All together Finale 
             2.30 p.m. Close. 
 
Keynote Speakers - Revd Steve Wild. President of Conference 2015 - 2016 
                              Rachel Lampard. Vice- President of Conference 2016-2017 
Special Guest -       The Venerable Sarah Bullock, Archdeacon of York. 
 
Youth and Children - 5 to 11’s      The children’s meetings will be run by BIG MINISTRIES  
                                                   professionals.  
                                Youth -        Methodist Youth President, Craig Gaffney will be  
                                                   leading the youth sessions. 
                                Under 5’s -  There will be a professionally run crèche. 
 
Music and Worship - This will be led by ONE SOUND, formerly the Methodist Youth Orchestra and   
Singers, and will be both traditional and contemporary style. 
 
Transport - Coaches are being organised at a small cost of £2 return from pick up  
                  points. Please let us know if you want a pick up. 
                  Reduced all day parking at Kent St car park (£5.50) 
 
Food and Drink - Tea and Coffee available during the day. 
                              LIGHT LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED. 
 
COST – NONE: IT’S COMPLETELY FREE Because we want you all to come. 
 
                                                  ------------------------------ 
 
Services in July at Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church. 
 
 3rd 10.30 a.m.       Revd Ann Vaughan 
10th    We are all at the Barbican. See you there. 
17th 10.30 am        Revd Ann Vaughan 
24th 10.30 am        A service of Praise and Thanksgiving led by the fellowship. 
31st 10.30 a.m.      United Service led by Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion) 
 
Other Activity 
Wednesdays      9.30 am   Church will be open for private prayer and meditation. 
                         10.00 am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room. 
NOTE - Wednesday 13th July There will be a short communion service at 9.45 am in the 
                                                     Church.  
 
                           
 
 
 
 



Message from the Jumblies 
Once again thank you so much to everyone who sent jumble and made cash donations to the last 
Jumble Sale.  We had an amazing amount of jumble and a fantastic cake stall.  The weather was 
good to us and we were able to have stalls outside.  The Jumblies were so pleased to be able to 
support the Hemingway family, particularly Sally in their fund raising, for the Alzheimers Society.  The 
total raised at the time of submitting this report was £2,291, which brings our running total for the year 
to £10,243. 
 

Reminder that our Summer Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 2nd July  between 10am and 12 noon, 
at Midway, Main Street and will be raising money for The Yorkshire Air Ambulance. Everyone is 
invited to come along and enjoy good company, delicious refreshments, browse the book and 
Second Hand Jewellery Stalls and try your luck on the tombola and raffle, all to raise money for this 
life saving cause.   
We are looking forward to seeing all our usual supporters and hopefully some new ones too. 
We will then be taking our summer break from fund raising, and hopefully be able to enjoy some 
good weather.  
 

 We start our Autumn Sales on 3rd September with our Jumble Sale to raise money for Action for 
Children, when we will be very glad to receive your donations of unwanted clothes,  
bric-a-brac, books, toys etc.  
 
Thank you for all your support and wishing you a good summer.  
Penny Bean 878392  
 
 

Coach Road Enquiry 

On behalf of many, many residents of Sheriff Hutton, thank you to everyone who attended the 

enquiry and those who gave evidence about their usage of the Coach Road. Particular thanks to 

Dave Willis and Dick Johnson for putting the case forward on behalf of all those people who have 

walked, cycled and ridden down the Coach Road over the years.  We now await the Inspector’s 

decision in a few months’ time.    

 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 

Join us on Monday afternoons at 2pm for an opportunity for coaching or learning from scratch with 

free use of equipment.  There is usually a club match to watch and cup of tea to follow. 

 

Super-Mobile Library 

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on   

Fridays 8th and 22nd July 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
June has seen an upturn in form of the 1st team which means that they have moved up the table to 
4th in their division. However, the 2nd team continue to struggle with further loses seeing them slip to 
the bottom of their division.  
Meanwhile the club continue to impress in the Pilmoor Evening league where an unbeaten start to 
the season means they are currently top of Division 2. 
The results up to the 11th June and individual performances are listed below: 
21st May 
Sheriff Hutton v New Earswick - Match abandoned due to rain 
 

Sheriff Hutton II lost by 9 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 85-7 (Dave Chugg 28*); Copmanthorpe II 86-1 
 
28th May 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 6 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 85 all out (Geoff Schofield 37); Rowntrees & Huntington 
86-4 
 

Sheriff Hutton II lost by 2 runs.  Duncombe Park II 61 all out (Dave Chugg 4-12, Vince Coan 3-31), 
Sheriff Hutton II 59 all out (Jag Gopalappa 28) 
 
1st June (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton won by 4 wkts. Rowntrees&Huntington 97-3; Sheriff Hutton 98-6 (Matt Prosser 25) 
 
4th June 
Sheriff Hutton won by 8 wkts. Heworth III 37 all out (Ian Bews 5-4, Matt Maltby 3-13); Sheriff Hutton 
38-2 
 

Sheriff Hutton II lost by 3 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 109 all out (Vince Coan 39, Tony Fisher 27); 
Osbaldwick II 110-7 (Vince Coan 3-34) 
 
8th June (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton won by 8 wkts. Huby 103-4; Sheriff Hutton 104-2 (Geoff Schofield 48, John Armitage 
43*) 
 
11th June 
Sheriff Hutton drew with Stillington. Sheriff Hutton 180-8 (David Hull 34, Geoff Schofield 28, Andy 
Frank 44*); Stillington 137-6 
 

Sheriff Hutton lost by 4 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 116 all out (Tony Fisher 29, Jag Gopalappa 26, Kieron 
Waterson 35*); New Earswick 117-6 
 
Finally, the winner of the May 200 Club Draw is number 14, Mrs M Smith. 
 
All League games commence at 1.30pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please 
do come to watch and support your village team. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



MORSE COACHES 
&  

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com  
info@morse-coaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com  
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk  

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Puddleducks 
 

Award Winning Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30-6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel: 01347 878648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Charlotte Williams 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 
DENTAL SURGEONS 

 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 
Builders and Contractors 

 
6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 01347 879 173 
 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & 
Repairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.00am Playgroup School 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

Wed 9.30am Personal Prayer Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 
 

Additional Activities in July 
Sat 2nd    10.00 – 12.00 Jumblies Coffee Morning fundraiser for Yorkshire Air Ambulance at Midway, 

Main Street 

   10.00am Field Naturalists trip to Jeffrey Bog meet at Highwayman car park 

Sun 3rd  2.00 – 5.00pm Garden Party fundraiser for Gardening Club at Games Hope, Foston 

Tues 5
th
  12.30pm Over 60’s Luncheon Club in the Village Hall 

Thur 7
th
  9.30- 11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri 8
th
  10-12 noon Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Mon 11th   7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Tues 12th   7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall Meeting in the Village Hall 

Sat 16th    8.30 – 10.30am Summers Breakfast at Old School House 

Mon 18
th
  7.00pm Public Planning meeting re Peckett’s Yard in the Village Hall 

Tues 19
th
  11.45am Sheriff Hutton Ladies trip to Easingwold meet in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm  Sheriff Hutton Ladies “Whitby Jet” with Mrs C Cook in the Village Hall 

Wed 20
th
  6.45pm Gardening Club go to Manor Farm Thixendale meet at the Village Hall 

Fri 22
nd

  10-12 noon Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Tues 26th    7.30pm History Group Archive Open Evening in the Village Hall 
 

Dates to Note 2016 
Aug 13th   Gardening Club Annual Show in the Village Hall 

Sept 24th   Jumblies Coffee Morning 

 30th  7.30pm History Group The Pickering Murals in Village Hall 

Nov 7th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 25th  7.30pm History Group Richard III Fairs  in the Village Hall 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

 

Items for the August Village News should reach the Editors by no later than July 18th  

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

